
 

Dear Family and Friends of Orchard Center,  

Wow!  What a crazy storm last week! Thank you so much for your flexibility with resched-
uling conferences.  Thank you also for the smooth pick up of your children last Tuesday.  
Everyone was incredibly gracious and understanding. It is so nice to know how supportive 
this community is, no matter what the situation!   

I hope this finds you with power restored and ready to celebrate being thankful for the 
simple things in life as well as for our family and friends.  Although it is officially autumn, 
winter is quickly approaching.  The days are getting shorter and the temperature is drop-
ping.  Please remember to send your children to school with warm coats, boots and 
gloves. If you need help with any of these items, feel free to contact our counselor, Karen 
Stephens, or our counseling assistant, Mary Everett and either of them will be able to as-
sist you.   

Itõs almost time for our annual Cookies, Cocoa, and Crafts Night at Orchard Center.  This 
is our second year of our silent auction!  We are so excited to expand this portion of our 
event as it proved such a success last year.  Not only has our thriving Parent Teacher 
Group secured some exciting auction items, almost all classrooms are creating a themed 
basket to donate.  It should be a fun event and a wonderful way to kick off the upcoming 
holiday season.  Please join us on Thursday, December 10th from 6:00-8:00 p.m. for this 
family event.  

As always, I encourage you to look over the West Valley Parent Calendar to keep up with 
late arrivals and various breaks from school.  Please remember that we have an upcoming 
early release on November 25th for the Thanksgiving holiday.  Students will be served 
lunch and will be dismissed at 12:15.  We have no school on Thanksgiving or on Friday 
November 27th, the day after Thanksgiving.  

Enjoy the changing weatheréWhat a great time to explore the wonders of our OC com-
munity and the greater Spokane area with family and friends.  Stay warm, stay safe, and 
please know how thankful our OC school community is for our partnership with you to 
support our children.  

Thank you for sharing your children with us,  

 

Barb Knauss 

Principal 
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DATES TO  

REMEMBER:  

NOVEMBER 25 
Early Dismissal 12:15 
 
NOVEMBER 26 & 27 
Thanksgiving Break 
No School 
 
DECEMBER 4 
Student of the Month 
Assembly ñ 2:30  
 
DECEMBER 9 
Late Start -  10:30 am 
 
DECEMBER 10 
Cookies, Cocoa & Crafts 
Night - 6:00 - 8:00 pm 
 
DECEMBER 15 
Choral Concert 
Third Grade - 6:30 
 
DECEMBER 19 -   
JANUARY 3, 2016 
Winter Break 
No School 
 
JANUARY 4, 2016 
School Resumes 

Do you want 

to build a 

Snowman?  
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Seven of our fifth-graders are working hard to learn how to play the acoustic 
guitar. Isaiah Lyden-Nelson, Rochelle Rogers-Svoboda, Kicea Lopes, Troy 
OõLeary, Caden Patterson, Ethan Willis and Taylor Whittington are meeting 
twice a week at lunch time with Mr. Simmerer in the music room. Mr. Sim-
merer and the Orchard Center Guitar Group students would like to thank 
the West Valley Foundation for their generosity in providing the funds to 
purchase the guitars.  Rochelle says, òThank you for the guitars. I get to play 
a pink guitar!ó  Kicea added, òThank you, I appreciate you so much for let-

ting me play the guitar. I canõt wait until I am really good and can play songs for my parents!ó  Ethan was also 
very thankful. He says, òThank you to the Western Foundation for the guitars. I enjoy playing guitar with my 
friends at school!ó 

NEW OC GUITAR GROUP  

CHORAL CONCERT  

Our third grade students will perform their Choral Concert on Tuesday, December 15th at 6:30 pm in the  

OC Cafeteria.  Please join us for this fine occasion! 

FOOD SENSE  

Our fifth-graders completed their WSU Food Sense curriculum with a lesson on calories and fat content in 
foods.  Students were able to get a good grasp of the fat content by investigating the attributes of Crisco shorten-
ing.  To complete the lesson, Amanda Liberty of WSU had the students make healthy lentil tacos with corn tortil-
las.  For the most part, the fifth-graders found the tacos very tasty. 

Michael P.  òI liked the tacos. I put a lot of lettuce on mine.  I love lettuce!ó 

Ibrahim:  òThis is one of the healthiest things weõve made. I would make it at my house.ó 

Rochelle:  òThey were really good. They remind me of the fish tacos my dad makes. He also uses corn tortillas.ó 

Gabe:      òI like the filling a lot, but I would put it on a flour tortilla.ó 

Ariann:    òI liked it all!ó 

WHEAT WEEK FOR FIFTH GRADERS  

On the first day the fifth grade students learned about the plant wheat.  The high-
light of the first day was to make a terrarium and plant wheat seeds with the oppor-
tunity to observe how the seeds germinate and what the plant will look like when it 
grows. On day two the students had the opportunity to review water in our world 
and the importance of water to the wheat plant with a focus on water conservation. 
Touching and feeling the different types of soil 
happened on the third day studying the effects of 
erosion and weather on soil.  Stacey from Spokane 
Conservation District demonstrated how water 

percolates through the different soils: sand, silt and clay. On day four students learned 
about our watershed; the Spokane River and discussed ways not to pollute.  By day five the 
students were excited to see that their seeds had germinated and growth was apparent in 
their terrarium. Each student had a chance to touch a plant and identify the different parts 
of a mature wheat plant. Students collected the kernels and opened them to expose the 
many seeds. It was fun to chew about 8 of the seeds to make a gum which turned out to 
look like dough and was actually gluten.  What a fun week and thanks to the Washington 
Wheat Farmers who sponsored the program! 



KELSOõS CHOICE 

CONFLICT MANAGEMENT PROGRAM  

Dear Parents: 

Conflict or disagreement is normal and often happens when children get together.  However, hurtful words, ges-
tures, or physical attack are unacceptable ways to deal with conflict and disagreement at school. 

Our goal is to teach students several positive ways to deal with these difficult situation.  To do this, we are asking 
students who have minor problems to try at least two of the following ideas: 

1) Go to another game or activity    6) Apologize 

2) Respectfully talk it over and listen to each other.  7)  Make a deal or compromise. 

3) Walk away from the problem.    8)  Wait to cool off. 

4) Ignore the problem behavior.    9)  Share and take turns. 

5) Tell the person to stop the problem behavior. 

This process can be done before asking for adult help.  When a request for adult help is made, it will include the 
two ideas tried:  òMrs. Jones, Tad is teasing me about my glasses.  I tried ignoring him, and Iõve told him it hurts 
my feelings when he makes fun of me.  Heõs still calling me names.ó  The playground supervisor at school will get 
involved and help solve the problem by using our playground discipline plan.  Of course, the playground supervi-
sor will immediately handle any serious conflicts that cause a child to feel threatened or frightened.   

As students reach fourth grade, they learn to differentiate the verbal choices from the nonverbal choices.  Also, 
students are no longer asked to share and take turns to solve minor problems as they have generally mastered this 
skill.   

By using this plan, we believe that our students will develop effective problem-solving skills that they can use again 
and again.  It will help them to deal with conflict in a positive manner and to make appropriate decisions.  Know-
ing what to do will help students reduce the stress and number of conflicts they have at school and in their neigh-
borhood.  

This program has recently been implemented at OC.  All students have been taught this conflict management pro-
gram during Cougar Character Education in their classroom.  Colorful charts illustrating ways to deal with conflict 
will be posted so all children will know their choices.  We encourage you to become familiar with this program and 
use it in your home.  By working together, we can develop a healthy life skill for young people to use at home and 
at school.  Please talk to your children about Kelsoõs Choice and get their feedback.  We have many students who 
are already using these techniques for conflict resolution with their peers!  Great job Cougars! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


